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The Health Sciences Research Unit: Nursing (UICISA: 
E) is an international accredited research centre.
The latest accreditation was in 2013 by the Foundation 
for Science and Technology (FCT) and the European 
Science Foundation (ESF).

The UICISA: E vision to the Horizon 2020 (7 axes) was 
presented in the newsletter published in Journal of 
Nursing Referência, series IV, issue 5.
In this Newsletter, we describe Axis 5 and Axis 6 – 
Researchers’ Training and Ethics
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5th Axis – Researchers’ Training
The main goal of the Researchers’ Training is 
to promote the researchers’ capacity, keeping 
relevant training activity from research initiation to 
advanced research in cooperation with International 
Universities.

 The Young Researcher Window is an initiative 
of the UICISA: E. The students sent their 
proposals after they experienced Introduction to 
Research activities.

 Through the Young Researcher Window, 
students have the opportunity to voluntarily get 
acquainted with the unit facilities and Mission, 
participate in activities and access important 
documents.

 The Initiation to Research Rotation (RII) is an 
initiative of the UICISA: E. It consists of research 
training of students in an initiation level.

6th Axis – Ethics
The Ethics Committee, formed in 2010, has been 
assigned to oversee the compliance of ethics 
standards and procedures within the projects inside 
the UICISA: E as well as outside projects.
 
 The Ethics Committee consists of five members, 
including three outside members.

 The Ethics Committee meets monthly and 
assesses the requests received the month before 

Next UICISA: E biennial, 5th Congress on Nursing 
Research of Ibero-American and Portuguese-speaking 
Countries, will be held in June 2016.
This year, the event will be enriched by the integration 
of the International Symposium on Evidence-Based 
Health Care.


